
Civil Matter - 3
Warrant Service - 1
Unattended Death - 2
Public Service (includes 

funerals, court, motorist assist, 
alarm calls, etc) - 328

Civil Process - 1
Prisoner Transport (including 

arrest and to and from court) - 4
Livestock Calls - 32
Accidents - 3

Accident Assist DPS - 1
Blue Forms Issued - 1
Traffic Stops - 148
Traffic Stops Resulting in 

Citations - 104
Total inmates in jail as of  April 
12, 2021:

Males - 3
Females - 2

Mr. Gibson reviewed 
highlights of  the current year 
audit report (audit report for 
fiscal year ending June 30, 
2020).

Mr. Gibson departed the 
meeting.

Lanette Fletcher moved that 
the audit be accepted as 
presented and was seconded by 
Gina McCutchen.  The motion 
carried unanimously.

Amy McKinney gave the 
Director of  Nurses’ Report.  She 
reported one new admission since 
the last board meeting.  There are 
four potential admissions at the 
current time.  She gave the board 
an update on the second dose of  
the COVID vaccine received on 
March 5.  BHRC will start the 
new re-open program effective 
March 16.

Daisy Toms gave the 
Administrator’s Report.  She 
reported that BHRC needs one 
night shift CNA, PRN CNA, 
Social Worker, and weekend 
RN.

The new unit for the 300 Hall 
should arrive by March 17.
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The Coke County 4-H Rife Team competed at 
the Brownwood Extravaganza Shoot on Saturday, April 27, 2021.  
Addison Grantham placed third in Intermediate Silhouettes.  
Tristan Grantham placed second in Senior Light Rifle and second in 
Senior Silhouettes.  Great job kiddos!

Emergency preparedness in-
service has been held for all staff  
members.

Amy McKinney departed the 
meeting.

Mr. Mathis gave the Chief  
Financial Officer’s Report.  He 
had previously furnished via 
email to the board financial 
statements for the Monthly 
Balance Sheet, Monthly Per 
Patient Day Operating 
Statement, and Accounts 
Receivable Aging as of  February 

28, 2021.  He also furnished a flow 
chart depicting revenues, revenue 
days, and operational expenses.

The board reviewed the bank 
statements, credit card statement, 
and the petty cash reconciliation.

The board reviewed all bills 
that have been paid.

Lanette Fletcher moved that the 
meeting be adjourned and was 
seconded by Michael Bohensky.  
The motion carried unanimously 
and the meeting was adjourned at 
5:45 pm.

Hailey Beal, a student at Bronte ISD, was 
recently named the Open 2D Champion by the West Texas Barrel 
Racers Association.  She was also awarded a saddle for her 
accomplishment.

Zach McWright, a 
student at Bronte High School, 
was recently named the District 
Champion in Boys Singles 
Tennis.  This win qualified him 
for the regional meet.

The East Coke County 
Hospital District Board of  
Directors met for a regular 
meeting on Monday, March 15, 
2021, at 5 pm in the council 
room at Bronte City Hall.  
President Everett Bedford 
presided over the meeting.  
Other board members present 
were Michael Bohensky, 
Lanette Fletcher, Gina 
McCutchen, and Jerita Taylor.  
Administrator Daisy Toms, 
Director of  Nurses Amy 
McKinney, Chief  Financial 
Officer Johnny Mathis, and 
Business Office Manager Fran 
Sonnenberg were also present.  

Visitor present was Ryan 
Gibson, Condley and Company, 
LLP representative.

The meeting was called to 
order at 5 pm by President 
Bedford.

A quorum was established.
Prayer was led by Michael 

Bohensky.
There were no public 

comments.
Minutes of  the February 22, 

2021, meeting were reviewed.  
Gina McCuchen moved that the 
minutes be approved as 
presented.  Jerita Taylor 
seconded the motion and the 
motion carried unanimously.

The Robert Lee ISD Board 
of  Trustees met for a regular 
meeting on Thursday, March 
25, 2021, at 5 pm.

Board members present 
included Wes Washam, Tom 
Sawyer, Jeffie Roberts, Erin 
Oleksiuk, Linda Burns, and 
Beverly Sinclair.

The meeting was called to 
order at 5 pm by President 
Washam with a quorum of  
members present.

The invocation and pledge 
was led by Beverly Sinclair.

Public comments were heard 
regarding the school district 
requirement to wear a mask.

Tom Sawyer made the 
recommendation to not require 
masks and for it to be a 
personal choice.  Erin Oleksiuk 
seconded the motion. Supt. 
Aaron Hood recommended to 
no longer require temperature 
checks for students upon 
entering the building.  Tom 
Sawyer made the motion to 
aprove the recommendation 
and was seconded by Erin 
Oleksiuk.  All were for.

Jeffie Roberts made a motion 
to approve the minutes of  
February 23, 2021, and was 

seconded by Linda Burns.  All 
were for.

Beverly Sinclair made a 
motion to approve the financial 
report as presented by Robin 
Allen and to approve the bills. 
She was seconded by Jeffie 
Roberts and all were for.

Lee McCown gave the 
elementary principal’s report as 
95.1% ADA for February.  
David O’Dell gave the high 
school principal’s report with 
92.3% for the February 
attendance rate and 251 total 
kids enrolled at Robert Lee 
School.

Supt. Hood recommended to 
approve a request a Waiver for 
the 2020-2021 Missed School 
Days.

Supt. Hood recommended to 
approve procedures for adoption 
for the District of  Innovation 
Plan.  Beverly Sinclair made the 
motion to approve the 
recommendation as presented.  
She was seconded by Jeffie 
Roberts.  All were for.

Supt. Hood made the 
recommendation to accept the 
bid of  $5,000 from Allsup’s for 
purchase of  property held in 
trust by Coke County, Blk-44, 

Lots 13, 14, 15 OTRL.  Linda 
Burns made the motion to 

accept the bid as presented and 
she was seconded by Tom 

Sawyer.  All were for.
(Continued on page 6)


